
 
 

Barleyhurst Park Primary School  
PE and Sport Premium Report 2017-18  

The Government has continued to provide financial support to improve physical 
education (PE) and sport in primary schools. The funding is ring-fenced and can only 
be spent on provision of PE and sport in schools.  It is for schools to decide how the 
funding is spent.  However, schools are to be held accountable for how they have 
used the additional funding.   

In the academic year 2017/18 Barleyhurst Park Primary School was allocated total funding of £8850. 

PE & Sports Premium Funding, academic year  2017/18 

 £ 3687 

 £ 5163 

Total PE & Sports Premium  £ 8850 

Please see below for information regarding how the PE and Sports Premium funding was spent in 
the academic year 2017/18.  This expenditure has also been supported by the main school budget. 

Use of Funding  2016/17  

Curriculum support for PE from a professional Sports 
Coach: 
Summer term 2017 – actual cost 
Autumn term 2017 – actual cost 
Spring term 2018 – actual cost 

 
 
        £ 4850 
        £ 3750 
        £ 2975 

Extension of the school swimming programme for Year 
4 into the Summer term  

School swimming for Year 5 for the Summer term. 

 
        £3907.75 

        

Purchase of additional PE/Sports Resources        £ 358.46 

 

Impact of Funding  

 Each class received at least one weekly high energy PE lessons delivered by a sports coach 
 Improved facilities/equipment for whole school events such as Sports Day. 
 Increased number of pupils leaving KS2 being water confident.  At the beginning of Year 4 

50% of the class were considered water confident, by the end of the Spring Term 100% 
had achieved Water Confidence Level 1, a 50% increase. 

 97% of the class also achieved Water Confidence Level 2 and 33% of the class achieved 
either Water Confidence 3 or Waterman-ship 1. 

 Increased number of pupils leaving KS2 being able to swim 25 metres.  At the beginning of 
the year only 10% of Year 4 children were able to swim 25 metre, by the end of the Spring 
Term 43% were able to swim at least 25 metres, an increase of 33%.   

 17% of children in Year 4 can swim 50 metres or more. 60% of the class can swim at least 
10 metres, an increase of 49% from 20% of the class at the start of the year. 

 At the end of the summer 2017 Term 76% of Year 4 (current Year 5) were able to swim at 
least 25 metres. 

 Improved resources to facilitate delivery of a wider range of sports such as new dodgeball 
and handball equipment. 

 Participation in a wide range of competitive sports against other MK schools. 
 Continued success in the MK small/medium schools’ cross country competition. 
 The school’s athletics team came 1st in the MK 2017 small schools’ athletics competition. 



 
 

 


